
 
 
April 2017 

 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian 
 
Re:  Consultation – amendment to the School Admission policy 2018-2019 
 
Oversubscription criteria - the Governors would like to amend the School Admission 
policy effective from September 2018.  The proposed change is on page 2.  The school 
would like to add an additional oversubscription criteria ‘Where the member of staff has 
been employed at the school for 2 or more years at the time at which the application for 
admission to the school is made’. 
 
Increased Published Admissions Number (PAN) - we would also like to notify the changes 
to our PAN to 200 students for the entrants into Year 7 in September 2018 and each 
subsequent Year 7 admission thereafter.  Current years will remain at 180 PAN allowing 
the increase to grow throughout the school.  This is to meet the increased volume of 
applications to Hilbre High School Humanities College. 
 
Hilbre High School will publicise the consultation: 
 

- To all Wirral schools by e-mail. 
- To Wirral Local Authority by e-mail. 

 
In addition, the school will publicise this to parents via the school newsletter and place it 
on our website. 
 
The consultation period requires that the proposed change is put to parents, and any 
parents who wish to give feedback are invited to respond via e-mail to 
schooloffice@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk (with the e-mail title being ‘Amendment to the 
Admission policy’).  The consultation period will close on Wednesday 31st May 2017. 
 
Yours faithfully 

  
Mr M Bellamy      Mr G Kemp 
Headteacher      Chair of Governors 
 


